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December 8, 2023 
 
Chair Kum Kum Gupta, and Members of the 
San Mateo County Planning Commission 
455 County Center, 2nd Floor 
Redwood City, CA 94063 
 
Re:  Item # 4 on the December 13, 2023 Agenda:  PLN2023-00068 (Midpeninsula Regional Open Space 
District) Coastal Development Permit and Grading Permit for MROSD Open Space and Restoration 
Program which authorizes maintenance and restoration activities over a 5-year period in 
unincorporated San Mateo County 
 
Dear Chair Gupta and Commissioners, 
 
On behalf of Green Foothills, I write in strong support of the Staff Recommendation for Approval of the 
above-referenced Coastal Development Permit and Grading Permit.   
 
Midpeninsula Regional Open Space District is seeking a 5-year permit in order to streamline the 
permitting process for routine maintenance, small-scale facility improvements, and restoration and 
enhancement activities within their Open Space Preserves.   
 
The Program’s objectives include: protecting and enhancing the natural environment, improving low-
intensity public access, and avoiding and minimizing potential impacts to the natural environment.  
Conservation outcomes for the Program have been derived from the District’s Resource Management 
Policies, Integrated Pest Management Guidance Manual, and Wildland Fire Resiliency Program.   
 
Streamlining the approval process for carefully designed, implemented, and monitored projects will 
enable the District to reduce soil disturbance/erosion, avoid water quality impacts, promote growth of 
native vegetation and protect and restore special-status species and sensitive habitats as well as reduce 
the risk of catastrophic wildlife by removing invasive plant species and/or dead and excessive 
vegetation accumulated due to past fire suppression.   
 
Having personally observed many of the District’s maintenance and restoration projects and activities 
over the years, I commend the thorough site-analysis, planning, as well as consultation/compliance with 
Responsible Agency requirements that form the basis of the projects covered by the proposed 5-year 
permit.   
 
Accordingly, Green Foothills enthusiastically recommends that your Commission approve the requested 
5-year permit. 
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Sincerely, 
 

 
Lennie Roberts, Legislative Advocate, Green Foothills 
 
cc:  Jane Mark, Planning Manager, MROSD 
 Susanna Chan, Assistant General Manager, MROSD 
 Alice Kaufman, Policy and Advocacy Director, Green Foothills 
 Luis Topete, Project Planner 
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